Hawaii Area 17 Panel 63 2014 Summary Report – Area Chair
Aloha and thank you for letting me serve.  It has been both an honor and a pleasure to serve Hawaii Area 17 as your Panel 63 Chair. Highlights of 2014 must include:

1. Our Inform the Delegate Assembly included a visit from outgoing Pacific Region Trustee Rod B. who facilitated our transforming our ITD Assembly into a ‘mini-conference.’ Thank you all for willingness to try this format which we all found successful
2. PRAASA 2014 – Thank you for allowing me to participate in PRAASA 2014 held in San Diego, CA. I renewed ties with other Pacific Regions and their chairs. The Pacific Region Chairs continued their online dialog throughout 2014 sharing their experience, strength, and hope.  I hope to pass on participate in our online forum to our next Area 17 Chair.
3. Leeward District Service Workshop – I was honored and pleased to serve as a panelist at this excellent Leeward District event. 
4. Pacific Regional Forum – This event was held in Boise, Idaho, my second trip to Boise. This was simply an amazing event and I got to know and interact with many of the GSO staffers as well as current and past trustees. I encourage everyone who can possibly do so to attend the 2016 Pacific Regional Forum to be held on Hawaii Island.
5. Annual Hawaii Convention – This year our Area servants were invited to host two different panel workshops. I chaired and spoke at our officer’s panel on “Diversity in AA – Our Heritage of Inclusion,” along with our Delegate, Alternate Delegate, and Treasurer. I must add that those attending the workshop who shared from the microphone were inspiring to me when they shared their experiences. I was also honored to welcome the attendees to the AHC from the main stage on Friday night. 

Besides these highlights and more, I participated in a number of ongoing activities:

1. WACYPAA – It has been my privilege to attend a number of WACYPAA committee meetings and offer what I could. I hope everyone finds a way to attend this first ever WACYPAA in Hawaii. I will be there representing Area 17 and have been asked to give a welcome address on Friday night and have offered our services at a Friday night Alkathon meeting and in hosting the hospitality room for a shift on Saturday.
2. Oahu Intergroup – I, along with our current Delegate, Ken K., continued to serve as voting members of the Oahu Intergroup. I was able to assist in some part the incoming office manager after the passing of the then current manager and past Area 17 Delegate, Dick M. He will be missed. 
3. Al-Anon – Our delegate, our secretary, and myself, as well as others, have been able to participate as guests at Hawaii Al-Anon Assemblies by invitation in response to our increased recognition and sharing with Al-Anon Family Groups at our assemblies. This has been undertaken in response to our recognized debt of gratitude to Al-Anon (see AA Guidelines: Relationship Between A.A. and Al-Anon).

There is so much more I’d like to say about my debt of gratitude to you, Hawaii Area 17, for allowing me to serve. It has been one of the great highlights of my life. I look forward to serving in whatever capacity you’ll have me as we continue to trudge the Road of Happy Destiny. May God bless you and keep you until then.
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Yours in Service, 


Bob H.
